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TO: 
Lee E. Perry, Executive Director 

FROM:  
Andrew Timmins, Bear Project Leader

DATE:  
3 October 2003


RE:  
Bear Season Update 

As of September 28th, 515 bears were reported to the bear project.  Harvest to date indicates that this will likely be a record bear season, surpassing the 2001 total of 527 bears.  Still hunters have taken 252 bears (114 males, 138 females), hound hunters have taken 11 bears (5 males, 6 females), and bait hunters killed 244 bears (136 males, 108 females).  This represents an unofficial tally for bait hunter harvest as that portion of the season has ended.  The total harvest sex ratio currently stands at 1.0 males per female.  Sex ratios by method of harvest include 0.8 m:f for both still hunters and hound hunters and 1.3 m:f for bait hunters.

Regionally, 201 bears (105 males, 96 females) have been taken in the North, 148 (73 males, 75 females) in the White Mountains, 135 (60 males, 75 females) in the Central, 19 (11 males, 8 females) in Southwest-1, and 12 (10 males, 2 females) in Southwest-2 Regions.  Comparing regional population estimates (1998-2002 age/sex data) to their respective goals, the 2003 pre-hunt population was consistent with goal in the North, Southwest-2, and Southeast Regions, and above goal in the White Mountains, Central and Southwest-1 Regions.

Below is a breakdown of the bear harvest through September 28th for the past 6 years.  Currently, we are >2x higher than the 5-year in-season average of 244 bears for this time period.  Additionally, we are 1.5x higher than the record harvest set in 2001 at this point in the season.  

The food items reported at kill sites continues to indicate a shortage of more typical fall bear foods.  The majority of harvested bears were reported consuming bait (58%), corn (17%), or apples (13%) at time of harvest.  The vulnerability of bears at these food sites should decrease as the bait season has ended, most cornfields are being cut, and most wild apples are nearly completely consumed.  These factors, coupled with the onset of cold weather, should preclude bears to den early, especially in the northern part of the state.

Thank you for continuing to submit registration forms in a timely manner.  Keep up the good work. 

________________________________________________________________________

2003 IN-SEASON BEAR HARVEST TALLY COMPARED TO PREVIOUS 5 YEARS

                                      AS OF 09/28/03 AS TALLIED ON 10/3/03

YEAR
    1998         1999        2000         2001
2002         2003

DATE        SUM        SUM       SUM         SUM         SUM        SUM

9/7                54            119          75            116             58            208

9/14              83            188         145           206            132           371

9/21             114           259         188           289            169           471 

9/28             141           325         222           333            200           515
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